
January 10, 2022 
  
Dear Residents/Family/Friends/Staff,  
 
Summary of Changes Since Last Notice: We are reporting one (1) Staff member with a 
confirmed positive covid-19 test.   This brings our total active cases to twelve (12). The facility 
has had a cumulative total of sixty-six (66) Staff and seventeen (17) Resident Covid-19 cases 
associated with the facility to date. The staff member has been placed on medical leave and 
removed from the schedule upon notification to minimize exposure risk to other Residents/Staff 
and will remain on medical leave until they meet the mandated criteria to return to work.     
 
Action Plan: Our action plan exceeds revised state and local guidance. We are now on day 7 of 
the Resident Testing Protocol and have transitioned to testing every 3 days, with the next test 
date of all Resident occurring on 1/11/22.  We will continue testing every three days until we 
reach day 14 and if we continue to have zero new Resident cases on that day, will conclude that 
this internal spread of covid-19 has ended. Any new Resident cases will reset the testing protocol 
to day 0. Unvaccinated staff are required to be tested twice a week and we will continue 
voluntary surveillance monitoring of vaccinated staff weekly. Any subsequent positive test 
results will be communicated.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Scot Harmon, Administrator, at 513-842-0774, 
sharmon@beechwoodhome.com.  
  
Sincerely,  
 
Scot Harmon (Administrator) &Patricia Clark, DM (CEO, Administrator)   
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